
Tommy:
A reporter with a bit too much self-importance despite his lack
of skill. Currently, Tommy is trying to locate a dead body
hidden in a self-storage unit somewhere in town.

TOMMY
All across the nation...crime lurks. Waiting to be uncovered.

Even in your own backyard, danger lurks in every corner. Some of
us choose to run and hide, letting these actions take hold.

While some of us...

Seek danger!

I'm Tommy, and I seek the danger. With my A-list crew, I uncover
the secrets that hide in the darkness. We ensure that your
family sleeps safe every night, one crime at a time. This is

Gonzo.

TOMMY

My crew and I continued our hunt around town. To my surprise, I
found myself surrounded by stone-faced walls, with no one

willing to cooperate with my research. I was confronted with
aggression, often citing things like "privacy contracts" and

"common decency". We had hit a dead end. That was until we found
a specific character: Gus.

TOMMY

Bella, I've told you, the notion of private property is a myth.
Do you think some trigger-happy, wannabe landlord is on the

right side of history here? The law is not some all-knowing code
of ethics-



Hasan:

Hasan is the audio and video expert behind the camera of Gonzo.
He acts as a voice of reason but often finds himself following
the questionable decisions of Tommy.

Tommy and Hasan barrel into the office, Tommy pushing a still
masked Gus into his office. Hasan gives the keys to Tommy
hesitantly.

HASAN

Man, we can't be doing stuff like this. Keep the damn keys, I
wasn't part of this.

BELLA

Okay, Hasan. Could you tell me what happened?

HASAN

Uhh...Honestly, I can't really say. One thing led to another,
and somehow we got to this point. Looking back, I can see how

bad this looks.

Hasan has just discovered a dead body and rushes to tell the
others.

Hasan urgently knocks on the window of the car. Bella rolls down
the window.

HASAN

You guys better come see this.



Bella:

Bella is the producer of Gonzo. She is the straight face to
Tommy’s questionable tactics. While she often tries to keep a
positive front, she occasionally cracks to let out the constant
frustrations she faces.

TOMMY

Look...we almost had something huge here.

BELLA

Tommy, it doesn't matter if we are gonna be swarmed with
lawsuits! Maybe we would actually have a functioning budget if
it wasn't for legal fees. At the rate we're going...I am not so

sure we even have the rights to air this stuff, Tommy.

BELLA

Tommy...what's going on?

Bella forces a smile.

TOMMY

We're...getting answers.

BELLA

Why do I even ask? Okay, Hasan. Could you tell me what happened?




